
 
  

 

   

 
 

 
 
 

 

Project Manager, Civil Infrastructure 
Development Victoria 
9/8 Exhibition Street 
MELBOURNE   VIC   3000 
 
 
Dear Noah 
 
PROPOSED WORKS: CAR PARK WORKS  
ADDRESS: ALEXANDRA PARADE, BETWEEN SMITH STREET AND GEORGE STREET, FITZROY 
PROJECT NO. 629 
 
I am writing to you on this occasion to assist you with your planning permit application with Yarra City 
Council regarding the proposed works at the above address.  

 
Department of Transport and Planning (DTP) does not object to the removal of DTP managed trees 
required to facilitate the proposed roadworks, that will provide for additional parking opportunities 
within the Alexandra Parade central median. This no objection is provided on the basis that: 
 

• Only trees that are preventing the safe and practical implementation of the roadworks 
would be removed. 

• The extent of tree removal is minimised wherever practical. 

• The roadworks will incorporate construction techniques that minimise the impact on trees 
that are being retained and every effort will be made to do so. 

• Any permission or formal approval that may be required from Council is obtained prior to 
the removal of any trees/vegetation. 

• The final approval for the proposed roadworks will be provided by DTP’s External Works 
Delivery Team. 

 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
DIMITRIOS CHRYSIS 
TEAM LEADER 
PROJECT ADVICE – EXTERNAL WORKS 
27/3/24 

 
 
 
 

Our Ref: 629 

28 March 2024 

 
Noah Johnston 
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